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Communications 

Search underway for missing teen in Arctic Bay 
 
Start Date:  July 3, 2025 
End Date:     Ongoing   
Nunavut-wide  45 sec         
  
The Department of Community Services’ Nunavut Emergency Management division is 
supporting coordinated search efforts for a missing 14-year-old boy in Arctic Bay. This 
work is being carried out in collaboration with the RCMP ‘V’ Division, hamlet officials, 
Canadian Rangers, ground search-and-rescue teams, and community volunteers.  

The teen was last seen on June 28, 2025, and was reported missing to local RCMP on 
June 30, 2025. Search efforts began promptly and have since expanded to include 
additional trained personnel and logistical support. 

The Department extends sincere thanks to the residents of Arctic Bay and all partners 
involved in the response for their continued efforts. 

If you or someone you know needs support, please contact the Kamatsiaqtut Help Line 
at 1-800-265-3333, available 24/7. 
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